Mr.A. Snell.

Dear Mr. Snell,

We have not forgotten your two letters and your kind offer to help the Anti-Partition of Ireland League in its efforts to inform the British public on the facts of Partition with a view to securing a united Ireland. I was very sorry that you were unable to attend our big meeting on March 28th., as I am sure that if you had attended, you would have been stirred by the enthusiasm of the audience. It was our first attempt at a big meeting, and for a first attempt, I believe it was singularly successful. There will be more big meetings very soon.

In regard to starting a branch in the Croydon district, I can assure you that it has been in our minds for quite a while, and we have not forgotten the strong Irish element there. You could help us in the formation of a branch there by sending on to me at this office the names of any people residing in Croydon who would be prepared to form the nucleus of a branch. I am sure that you will assist us in this matter, and give us the names as soon as you can. When we shall have got in touch with a certain number of people, I will go out there myself personally to help organise the branch, and give any assistance I can to the people of Croydon in their effort to assist our movement. Thanking you again for your two letters, and your kind offers of help.

Yours faithfully,

Organising Secretary of the Anti-Partition of Ireland League.